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Food Service and Westport Woods), while the third one will focus on the
Clinton Commerce Park and the fourth at McClaren Commerce Park;

� Continued aggressive financing for our existing and expanded Capital Assets;

� Health Care cost containment associated with the continued Federal
implementation of the Affordable Care Act;

� Implementation of the GASB 67 and GASB 68 mandates for Pension Reform
established by the Government Accounting Standards Board;  

� Effective management of the Marcellus Shale industry affects on our
community, both in a financial and environmental manner, including private
wells owned and operated by Range Resources, as well as the Consol Energy
proposed sites at the Pittsburgh International Airport;

� Continue to seek legislation to put a stop to unfunded mandates being handed
down at both the State and Federal level.

� Take advantage of the funding opportunities that will be made available
through the newly adopted State Transportation Bill, especially as it relates
to our Aten Road Bridge replacement project and our Liquid Fuels allocation.

Opportunities that we can anticipate in 2014 include:

� Continued steady growth and expanded jobs created at the various
commercial/light industrial sites (McClaren Woods, Chapman Commerce
Center, Industry Drive, Findlay Industrial Park and the R.I.D.C. Park West);

� Building Permit fees will grow in 2014, due to the following: 

Commercial
• Dick’s Sporting Goods Addition $25,000
• Findlay Industrial Park $25,000
• McClaren Woods $12,500
• Chapman Commerce Center $12,500
• Control Design (Industry Drive) $  5,000

$80,000




































































